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TO: Ernest Yanarelia, Ph.D.
Chair, Facuity Senate

FROM: Darren L. Johnson, MM ;
Chair, Department of OUrthopedics

RE: Name Change

| want to begin by thanking the Senate Council and the Faculty Senate for their
support during the transition of the Orthopaedic Division within the Department of
Surgery to our own Department. With our new status as a Department, my plan for the
future is to focus on those services that best support the mission of the University as
well as generate a return on any investments in the Department.

it is my understanding that the new Department's name was established as the
“Department of Orthopedics”. In a recent faculty meeting, we discussed our concerns.
The faculty feels that the traditional spelling, which originated in 1741 and is used by
both the American Board of Orthopaedic Surgeons (ABOS) and the American
Association of Orthopaedic Surgeons (AAOS), should be used. The AAOS has
requested that all practices use “ae” for consistency. The AAOS not only provides
physicians educational and management services but also provide Patient/Public
information in forms of websites, brochures and other educational materials that use the
spelling Orthopaedic. Also, after researching the 20 benchmark institutions that were
used in the review for our Department status 18 of the 20 spell Orthopaedic with and

ae .

Another reason for changing it to the Department of Orthopaedic Surgery relates
to the signage already established within the Kentucky Clinic. The signs are spelled
with the “ae”. The cost of changing the overhead signage and elevator signage in the
clinic will run the Department approximately $2,000.

I have attached for your review a signature sheet of the faculty supporting the
change and a copy of the benchmark Institutions. | want to thank you in advance for
your consideration in changing our Department’s name to the “Department of
Orthopaedic Surgery”.

An Equal Opportunity University
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The entire faculty agrees that the name for the new Department should be:

DEPARTMENT OF ORTHOPAEDIC SURGERY




Orthopedic Program Review
Benchmark information - University of Kentucky

Institution

Orthopedics -
Department or Division

Y. North Carolina State University
A& Ohio State University
08 Pennsylvania State University
o& Purdue University
a € Texas A&M University
Q< University of Arizona
Ge University of California - Los Angeles
< & University of Florida
X University of Georgia
& University of lllinois - Urbana-Champaign
a< University of lowa |
€ University of Maryland - College Park
¢ University of Michigan - Ann Arbor
G2 University of Minnesota - Twin Cities
o€ University of North Carolina - Chapel Hill
X University of Texas - Austin
o University of Virginia |
€ University of Washington
€. University of Wisconsin - Madison
0.2 University of Tennessee
o€ University of Cincinnati
Q& University of Louisville
DR University of Indiana

* All Texas Medical Schools but Texas A&M are a department
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